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Childrenõs hands busily sieved flour, poured 

milk or water, massaged dough, whisked eggs 

or cream, grated carrots or lemons, sprinkled 

sugar, spread butter, iced and decorated. We 

learned to operate the microwave and children 

were keen to investigate how ingredients could 

be transformed to produce microwave 

chocolate fondue, apple crumble, custard, 

carrot cake, bread and butter pudding, only to 

mention but a few of the quick, easy and 

delicious treats that came out of our 

microwave.  

 

During our baking programme this year,        

children at St. Joseph's Primary VI came          

together to discover the delights of baking. 

They were very curious to learn about the         

ingredients we used in our recipes and were 

keen to investigate how wet and dry ingredients 

worked together. They listened attentively in 

class and carefully carried out their               

instructions.  
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IƛƎƘ CƛǾŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ wƻƻƳ р 

We are an active class and like to keep as fit as 

possible. When we work hard and deserve a break, 

we get to do Zumba in the classroom. We have 

loved trying new P.E games like Catching Stars, 

Lighthouse & Ships and Hot Pepper. Our football 

skills have really come on, thanks to Futsal soccer 

coach, Paul Fogarty, from St. Itaõs AFC.  

What a busy 2017 it has been!  

We have worked really hard on our English, 

Maths and Gaeilge where we have all made 

such good progress.  In SESE, we learned 

about family history, how Dublin has 

changed over time, the Egyptians and the 

birdsõ Dawn Chorus. Check out our work on 

the Dawn Chorus collage! 

Baking together has helped our children to develop team skills and their willingness 

to taste , to identify ingredients and to share their creations was wonderful. 

Greatly appreciated was all their efforts to help with the cleaning up and I hope 

they enjoyed this new experience. Finally, I would like to say a big thank you to all 

our special needs assistants who shared their baking techniques , favourite recipes 

and who encouraged and supported all our children to develop new skills.                                  

Ms. Phil Egan, CDETB Resource Teacher 
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We liked taking part in the 

Vision Sports Mayfest    

Futsal Demo. Swimming with 

Mrs. Pepper was also great 

and we had such fun at the 

Swimming Gala where we got 

to show off how good we 

have all become.  

On Thursday 15th June, we went on a class trip to Howth. Most of us had never 

been on the DART before and it was such fun.  
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We walked along the pier and experienced the sounds and smells of the seaside. 

We played in the playground, shared some tasty chips and had some delicious ice 

cream.  
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